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Message from the President 

Sincere Gratitude for Donations 
Arden McConnell, Marjorie Hart, LaRita DeYoung, Joan 

Momsen, Carol Meek, Sheron Leigh, Richard & Randi 

Davis, Shirley Holzinger, Mary Lou Campbell, David & 

Susan Corsi, Virginia Ford,  EJ Dickson, Elizabeth Wer-

ner, Peter Smith, Mary Mortimer, Neil & Candy Kaiser, 

Cecile Camden Garrett, Shirley Bell, Whitfield Smith, 

Richard Marshall, Greg Walter.  Alan C. Miller In memory 

of Edna Mae Hill.   

Sustaining  

Members 
Sally M. Thomson 

Frank Sprinkle 

Judith Basker 

Thank you, Thank you, Thank you. 

The new irrigation system is installed 

and the grass turns greener every-

day.  We received many generous 

donations to help pay for the new 

system, and we withdrew the needed 

balance from the 4 Way Foundation 

fund which was set up by James W. 

Basker in 2002 to benefit the Histori-

cal Society.  Those of us who serve 

on the board and volunteer at the So-

ciety Research Library thank all of 

those who contributed to the new irri-

gation  installation.   

We would also like to thank the mem-

bers who stopped by now and then to 

pull some of the persistent grass that 

loves to grow in our flower beds.  

Most of the flower beds have been or 

will be replaced by greenery which is 

easier to keep up and neater looking.  

The last week of June, we got a 

grand donation of cedar bark mulch 

from Copeland Landscaping 

(Copeland Sand and Gravel) to cover 

most of our flower beds.   

Now if we could just convince the 

weeds to go elsewhere, we 

would have a continually great 

looking garden, but weekly up-

keep is still needed.  It is much 

easier with the new arrangement 

of plants.   

The trumpet vines are being 

trained onto the new arbor and 

incidental vines and  weeds can  

be pulled when unwanted.  Our 

whole focus is to have a nice 

looking green garden without all 

the continual upkeep.  We hope 

we have achieved that.    

The old ñscatter gardenò area is 

being mowed each time we do 

the lawn and eventually the un-

wanted plants will stop emerging 

and it will all just be grass and 

some clover.  This will give us 

more area for tables during the 

pie social and other events      

focusing on the bandstand.   

  Joan Momsen 



Bo 

Just a Thoughté.. 

The Josephine County Histori-

cal Society tries to preserve and 

keep the history of Josephine 

County. We have no affiliation 

with any government and get no 

funding from  taxes and public 

funds.   We are a Private Non-

Profit  Corporation. We operate 

on membership fees, the money 

we have invested from be-

quests and donations, plus what 

we sell  in our library &  

bookstore, raise at our events 

and Schmidt House tours.  

Money is always an issue but 

we do the best to cope with our 

available funds.  We are here to 

serve the communityôs history 

. 
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When was the last time you stopped 

by our Research Library to browse 

through local history or buy a local-

ly -written  book?   We keep asking 

this because we would like to see 

more people come in and see us. We 

are open Tuesday ð Fridays, 10am to 

4pm and would love to have you 

visit to buy books or just to chat.  

We now have three childrenõs books, 

great for gifts and the large print 

works nice for the older generation 

too. They are $6.00 each until Oct. 1, 

then the price goes to $8.00.  Think 

early for Christmas.   
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Siding Needs to be Replaced 

All you homeowners know that the upkeep of 

your property and buildings is a continual job. 

With a property thatôs more than a century 

old, maintenance is constant, as well as ex-

pensive.   

Our excavation for the irrigation system un-

covered another thing to fix.  The three bot-

tom boards along the front of the barn need 

to be replaced.   The photo below shows the 

holes in the rotten boards. Our President, 

dressed for a Roaring 20s presentation is 

pointing to the rot.  We already have made 

arrangements to fix it, but thought you would 

like to know how your donations help us 

maintain this National Historic site. 

 
 

For Sale 

Nine portable sections of Kroy 6 foot high vinyl pri-

vacy fence.   8 Feet  wide sections have posts at 

both ends, lattice tops and Gothic Post caps.  We 

used these at the Historical Society only about six 

times.  The fence to the west of (behind) the 

Schmidt House is the same as these extra ones we 

wish to sell.  Each panel  can stand alone, maybe in 

front of a doorway to give more privacy.  They are 

identical to the one by the J Street sidewalk. One or 

all.  $175 individually or $1575 for all 9. OBO. 

Phone 541ï 479ï7827  

 



 

 

 

 

 

The Historical Society is governed by a Board of Directors.  

The Research Library and Schmidt House Museum are over-

seen by an Executive Director.  The Board  of Directors hires 

and gives advice and consent to the Executive Director.  

However, that is going to change soon when our present 

Executive Director, Rose Scott, retires.  The Board is consid-

ering operations without a Director, just an Office Manager, 

volunteers and Board.  The next few board meetings will be 

the time for us to decide our future operational  system.   In 

the 56 years of our operation,  we had no person on staff for 

about the first  twenty or so years.  It was all run by volun-

teers.  But as time passed, it was determined that we need-

ed someone in the office who was consistently present,  es-

pecially after we were given the Schmidt House and then 

opened the Research Library.  After we received a few sub-

stantial bequests, we were able to hire a second person, 

Martha Metcalf. 
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Amazon can help us. 

If you shop at Amazon, please 

sign up asap.  It only takes a 

few moments and we get a bit 

of money from your purchase.  

It costs you nothing.  Sign up: 

http:smile.amazon.com/

ch/936015456 

ðððððððððððð

Fred Meyer Community 

Rewards also help.  Sign up 

now or take the time to renew. 

If you shop at Fred Meyer, 

you have probably received a 

notice to renew.. 

www.fredmeyer.com/

communityrewards.  Our 

NPO# 94511 

 

 

On June 29 and 30th we put 

mulch around the plants in the 

beds.  This one is on J Street.  

You can see the bandstand 

ramp in the background.   If 

you want to see what it looks 

like in color, go to our website: 

www.jocohistorical.org 

 

 
 

 

Just what is the duty of the Board of Directors? 

 However, in 2008 the recession caused a downfall 

in our investments and the market has been unreliable up 

to the  present.  As time has passed, it has become more 

and more expensive to pay salaries to two employees.  We 

are considering just having one employee, providing we can 

find volunteers that can come on a regular schedule.  With 

the advent of the Internet, we have fewer people using our 

Research Library, visiting the Museum or buying books and 

photographs and the lessened work may be handled by one 

employee, with volunteers helping.   The next few months 

of reconfiguring our operation of the  Research Library will 

be challenging for the Board.  Stay tuned for our ñnewò sys-

tem.    

 

Grandparents 

day is Sept. 11. 

Grandmother might 

like to attend the  

Victorian Tea on 

September 10.  See 

the enclosed flier in 

this issue of The 

Historian.  


